
TOM BETT PRESENTATION SUMMARY 
Our thanks to Tom Bett who put together a great presentation on the importance of water level 
management in the Winnebago System with regard to beneficial aquatic plants.  One of the most 
telling graphs from his presentation is shown below and indicates how Spring water levels from 
'75 - '79 and '10 - '13 missed the Spring target (by a lot on the high side) and how '05 - '09 and '14 
- '15 were very close to the target.   
 
The Spring refill period is the time that is most critical for the formation of good beds of beneficial 
aquatic plants.  All of us looking out at the lake these past 2 years sure have seen the difference.  
He certainly had a lot of other great information, but this was a great take away. 
 

 
MEETING SPEAKERS FOR DECEMBER 
For December, Kaci Baillies from the WI DNR will have a presentation on Aquatic Invasive 
Species in the Winnebago System.  She'll help us to identify them and report their presence to 
the DNR. 
 
RAFFLE CALENDARS ARE OUT 
Get yours while they last!  The Viking has a good supply of them, or call Matt Harp at 920-858-
3347.  The Boom Bay Bar will also have some on sale too.  Same as last year, $20 gets you in 
the hopper and after you win, your name goes back in.  We only sell 1,000 and they make great 
gifts too.  Turn in sold calendars to Matt, Joel, Rose, or stop for a drink at the Viking or the Boom 
Bay Bar and turn them in there.  Sales end promptly on December 31st so be sure to get them in.   
 
Thanks also to our sponsors of the calendar.  Please be sure to patronize their establishments 
and thank them when you see them.  
 
WOOD DUCK HOUSE CONSTRUCTION DAY - JANUARY 16TH, 2016 
The Lake Poygan Sportsmen's Club again will construct about 50+ wood duck houses at Vic 
Springstroh's shop on Boom Bay Heights Road near the park.  Join us for some hands on fun 
while helping to create some habitat at Vic's shop next to the Boom Bay Park.  We usually have a 
sandwich, some soup and a couple cold ones when the work is done. 
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CALL FOR CANDIDATES 
Please attend our next meeting January 5th to volunteer yourself or another as an officer or for a 
position on our Board of Directors.  Elections will be held at that meeting and we take 
nominations right up until voting. 
 
DATES TO REMEMBER   
Tuesday December   1      7:00pm     General Meeting at The Viking - Kaci Baillies, Speaker 
Tuesday January     5      7:00pm     General Meeting at The Viking, Annual Election 
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